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26  
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See pg 11 

Wednesday 
2  
December 

Pre Primary 
Induction 

Friday 4 
December 

WA Museum 
Excursion 
C1, C2, C3 

REMINDER: EARLY CLOSE EVERY WEDNESDAY AT 2.30PM 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
END OF YEAR 

It is hard to believe we are fast approaching the end of another school year, and with a little over three 

weeks to go, there are so many activities and events still to take place: 

 

WEEK 7 
 

Wednesday 25 November  

 School Captain Elections  

 Aveley Secondary College Placement Testing  

 Pre Kindy Sessions 

Thursday 26 November       

 Aveley Secondary College Orientation Day  

 Anne Hamersley  PS Transitions 

Friday 27 November   

 Ellenbrook Secondary College Orientation Day 

 House Captain Elections 

 

WEEK 8 
 

Wednesday 2 December   

 Pre Kindy Sessions 

 Pre Primary Induction 

Wednesday 2 – Friday 4 December 

 Year 6 Camp 

Thursday 3 December 

 Amity 5 Assembly 

 Anne Hamersley PS Transitions 
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WEEK 9 
 

Wednesday 9 December  

 Year 6 Graduation Ceremony 

 

WEEK 10 
 

Monday 14 December  

 Student Reports go home 

Tuesday 15 December 

 Christmas Concert 

Thursday 17 December 

 Awards Ceremony 

 Last Day for students 

 
 
ASSEMBLIES 

It was fantastic to hold our first assembly in a long time last Thursday and have the whole school come together again. We     
witnessed a brilliant performance by Orelia 1 and the smiling and proud faces of the Honour Certificate winners was a joy to see. 
It was also pleasing to see parents back attending. We have one last assembly for 2020 which will be hosted by Amity 5, Pre 

Primary. A reminder that only parents of Honour Certificate recipients and of the performing class are invited to attend. 

 

DISCO   

Last Friday the P&C held the annual disco. I would like thank all of the P&C members who worked tirelessly to organise and  
coordinate the disco. I would also like to thank the many staff who stayed back to assist with the running of the disco. Without all 

of these wonderful people dedicating and volunteering their time, this event and other events would not occur for our students. 

 

CLASS PLACEMENTS 2021 

A reminder that class placement requests closed on November 6, late requests will not be considered.  Class lists will be        
displayed on Friday 29 January from 12noon to 4pm. For confidential reasons these lists will not be displayed over the weekend. 

They will be displayed again on the Monday morning, first day of school, Monday 1 February 2021. 

 

CAMP  

The count down is on for the Year 6 students as they prepare for camp next week. The Year 6 students will depart Wednesday 2 
December for Ern Halliday Recreation Camp and return on Friday 4 December. This should be a wonderful experience for all 
students as they participate in many fun filled activities. I am looking forward to attending and joining in with the students for 

some of these activities. 
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SCHOOL CAPTAIN AND HOUSE CAPTAIN SPEECHES  

This week, selected Year 5 students will present their election speeches for School Captain and Councillors for 2021. Also    
nominated Year 5 students will present their House Captain speeches to their factions as they run for House Captain for 2021. 

The elected students for these roles will be announced at the awards ceremony on the last day of term. 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

We are pleased to announce that our annual Christmas Concert will go ahead as per normal on Tuesday 15 December. The   
concert will start at 5:30pm with classes performing Christmas songs and concluding at 6:30pm. The P&C has organised food 
vans which will start serving food at 4:30pm. We would love to see you all attend as we celebrate another school year. Students 
must only attend with an adult. For more information on the food vans please see Facebook. Once again I thank the            

enormous efforts of the P&C for assisting with this event. 

 

AWARDS CEREMONY 

We are still continuing with our end of year awards ceremony which will be held on the last day of school, Thursday 17           
December. Due to restrictions, we will be holding two Awards Ceremonies. Parent attendance will be by invitation only, for those 
parents of students who are receiving awards, performing in the music ensemble and students elected for leadership roles for 

2021.    Classroom teachers will be in contact with these parents. Times for the ceremonies are as follows: 

 8:50am: Pre Primary to Year 2 

 9:50am: Year 3 to Year 6 

 

TRANSITIONS  

Over the next two weeks, all students will be participating in transitions to prepare them for 2021. Students will move to different 
classes and blocks with different teachers to participate in activities to prepare them for 2021.  It is important to note that the 

class and teacher the students move too, is not necessarily their class or teacher for 2021.  

 

UP AND COMING SUPERSTAR 

 

We are proud to recognise another fantastic basketball star, Adamo Scriva who has just been selected to 
represent the East Perth Eagles in the under 12’s State Basketball Championships. All of us at Anne   

Hamersley wish Adamo the best of luck for the championships. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
CHRISTIAAN MOIR 
PRINCIPAL 



 

4  

 

Anne Hamersley Primary School 

www.annehamersleyps.wa.edu.au 

 

INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Selected students from Years 1-6 represented our school at the annual interschool athletics carnival. This was our first    

Interschool meet for the year and the students were eager to test their athletic ability against other students in the district. On 

debut were our new interschool shirts too!  

It was a great day, but the most memorable part for me was our performance in the grand slam relay. The grand slam relay     

consists of a boy and a girl from each year level running in an extended relay. We held on to a slim lead on the last leg to 

finish 1st, which was an outstanding result for all involved. The cheering from our bay was electric, carrying Nathanael across 

the line! 

There were some amazing individual performances as well with Elroy earning champion boy for the intermediate division and  

Giovanni earning runner up for the junior division. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to all involved and a special thankyou to Mr Moir, Miss Chambers and Miss Hamer for helping out on the day and 

to all the parents in attendance who followed Ellenbrook Primary Schools guidelines for the day. 

B.HALL 

(P.E SPECIALIST) 

SEMESTER 2 REPORTS 

 Reports will be emailed to you on Monday 14 December 2020. PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE HAVE YOUR 

CURRENT EMAIL ADDRESS, as incorrect addresses are the principle reason why reports are not          

received. You are advised to print a paper copy of the report to go in your child’s personal file that you keep 

along with Immunisation records and Achievement Certificates. Alternatively, download the report and save 

it to an external hard drive as a record. Please note reports will only be available in your inbox for a few 

weeks, as it has an automated function attached that will make it unavailable after a period of time. It has 

also been brought to our attention that some reports are not being received because your computer may be 

dispatching them to the “Junk Email” folder automatically. This may be due to the settings of your preferred 

email software. Please ensure to check your “Junk Mail” folder first if you have not received your children’s 

reports.  
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INDONESIAN DANCE INCURSION 

Students from Anne Hamersley Primary School were proud to participate in an Indonesian Dance and Cultural       

incursion last week. Dancers from Selendang Sutra Indonesian Dance Community performed various traditional   

dances from Bali, Jakarta, and Kalimantan for students. There were also various learning opportunities for everyone to 

learn about the Angklun, a traditional Indonesian musical instrument from West Java. It was heartening to see how 

engaged and enthusiastic students were during the question-and-answer session with the performers, playing with the 

Angklun in front of their schoolmates and how they enjoyed trying the new dance moves they learnt during the        

incursion.  

 
CELEBRATING NAIDOC WEEK 

NAIDOC Week celebrates Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultures and recognises the contributions made by 

Indigenous Australians. Students at AHPS participated in many rich cultural activities that built upon their knowledge 

and recognition of the First Australians. 

The final event was a whole school fete that included hands on activities including art, craft and stories. We also had 

the opportunity to taste some Kangaroo sausages thanks to the amazing P&C! 
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Mikey Young Phoenix Pulesea Oliver Fraser Noah Boyle 

Kevin Oway Jr Archie Manson Georgia Truebenbacher Jaxon Whalan 

Lachlan Salisbury Anthony Hodder Eyram Deku Isabella Ward 

Timothy Murray Lucas Spencer Jackson Bond Cooper Holdaway 

Stacey Brear Abrahim Fofana Ella Liptay Ruby-Annabelle Robbins 

James Lord Callum Anderson Amir Ibrahim Bree O’Brien 

Narelle Kyalondawa Will Ward Matthew Blankley Matilda Fallon 

Ethan Oram-Nixon Ava Hilton Skyla Graham Nate McDonough 

Olivia Amato Harrison Lockhart Avah-Rae Rameka Charlotte Girling 

Sukhee Haputhanthree Jaxon Robertson   
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Kristoff Gutierrez Kaylee Van Heerden Archer Manson Jaxon Whalan 

Tyler Keeler Kaelan Rastegar Tayla Donovan Kye Zoccoli 

Ethan Wyatt Amber Hardy Geva Drogemuller Thys Panicciari 

Rhylee Eade Aurora Parfitt Reyanne Coronel Nina Guevara 

Alexz Llano Emily Lockhart Giovanna Oliveira Andrade Everliegh Pomare 

Neyma Younis Ruby Easton Finn Ledger Leighton Mane 

Tobias Donnelly Pippa-Lee Patu Keithn Coetzee Gabriel Magrata 

Ryder McKay Jaece Ugle Madison Balgarnie Chloe Milton 

Mason Scott Bailee Eade Rhys Gaden Harrison Rossi 

Elliana De Jong Eva Jorre De St Jorre Daniel Thompson Isabella Ward 

Oliver Kemenade McKinley Magrata Jax Matthews Cruz Barker 

Lexi Goodrick Eliseo Quintanilla Asha Chandra Clea Dunn 

Elisee E’Engele Aaron Kamara Madison Kirton Ryder muir 

Ruby-Maree Ugle Deshna Vengur Prabhakar Lareina Wang Shyla Barker 

Tiannah Della Vecchia Isabelle Kerr James Lord Vincenzo Parente 

Cherry-Jayne Reed Ella Simpson Beneta Rose AJ Kerr 

Tomairangi Moke-Brown Caleb Swile Sophia Owen Shiloh Scott 
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STUDENT PASSPORT PROGRAM 

Congratulations to the following students who completed their Passports and earned their 
High Achiever Badges: 
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$1 for a full Icy pole and 50cents for a half, juice boxes $1. 

Available for purchase at the canteen at lunchtime on Fridays. 

Kindy and Pre Primary classes will have their orders delivered to the classrooms.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To stay up to date with events and requests for volunteers or to contact us at any time, please visit and like 

our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/Anne-Hamersley-Primary-School-PC-Association-Inc-

1558093001148025/ or send us an email at AHPS_pandc@hotmail.com 
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SELF-ESTEEM  
 
By Professor Matt Sanders  
 
 
Children who have healthy self-esteem are likely to be happy, cooperative, and successful at school and make friends 
easily. They are fun people to be around because they are eager to learn and succeed, and because they cope with 
stress effectively.  
 
However self-esteem doesn’t come built-in at birth. As parents, it is important that we help our children develop a true 
sense of their own strengths and weaknesses.  
 
Children who receive plenty of praise and encouragement feel good about themselves. A child who believes their       
parents have confidence in them by allowing them to do certain things by themselves will learn confidence. Telling your 
child you love them and spending time with them will help your child feel valued and cared for.  
 
It is important also to encourage children to follow a healthy lifestyle. Regular exercise and good grooming habits help 
children develop a positive image of themselves. And when your child achieves at something you can let them know that 
they should feel good about such accomplishments — it is okay to be different and be good at different things.  
 
Parenting Tip: Laughter really is a great medicine. Children who feel good about themselves laugh spontaneously,  
develop a sense of humour and learn to tell funny stories. Encourage your child to laugh by listening to their stories, 

playing games and having fun together. 

 
 

We are having Positive Parenting Seminars this term at Anne Hamersley PS!!  

Register your interest online at  

www.triplep-parenting.net.au/au-uken/find-help/triple-p-parenting-in-western-australia   

or find out more by calling Anne Hamersley PS on 9297 7000. Details are on the flyer 

following. 

 

 

 

www.annehamersleyps.wa.edu.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.triplep-parenting.net.au%2Fau-uken%2Ffind-help%2Ftriple-p-parenting-in-western-australia&data=02%7C01%7Calison.barklam%40education.wa.edu.au%7C0f5ada406cb04c64f4b008d86f178504%7Ce08016f9d1fd
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 MENU  (click here to view) 
  

Online, email and over the counter ordering available. 

  

See Anne Hamersley Primary School Canteen Facebook page for details 

https://www.facebook.com/annehamersley  

Information also available on the Anne Hamersley PS Website 

Please see Menu for what’s available on your order day! 

AVAILABLE FOR OVER THE COUNTER SALES—RECESS AND LUNCH (prices from 20 cents) 

 (Ice-creams and Froyo’s only available at lunch time, prices range from $1.00 to $2.20) 

https://www.annehamersleyps.wa.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/menu_for_2020.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/annehamersley
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